

May 4, 2018

To: Dylan Rodríguez, Chair

**Riverside Division** 

From: Wee Liang Gan, Chair

**Committee on Courses** 

Re: Proposed Changes to Riverside Regulations R1.6.1

The Committee on Courses reviewed the proposed changes to Riverside Regulations R1.6.1 at their April 19, 2018 and May 3, 2018 meetings.

The Committee was supportive of the proposed change to the grades that a student may repeat a course. However, the Committee was not supportive of the proposed addition of the second sentence to the regulation as there are courses on campus that require a grade that exceeds a C. The Committee noted concern that the proposed change could impact those departments and programs that have course grade requirements that exceed a C. The Committee recommends that departments and programs that have course requirements with a grade minima that exceeds a C be consulted to determine how the proposal would affect their programs.